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Tiree Community Development Trust
Board Meeting

	Date
	16th January 2018

	Time
	7.30pm 

	Venue
	Trust Offices

	Present
	Trust Directors: Craig Smith, David Naylor, Adam Milne, John Bowler, William Angus MacLean, 
Martin Finnigan (Zoom), Ann MacDonald (Zoom)
Staff: Louise Reid, Andy Wright 
Apologies: Janette Reid, Ian Tainsh, Isabella MacKinnon, Neil MacPhail, Fiona Malcolm


1. Welcome and Apologies
· As there was no Chair, or Vice Chair present, JB chaired the meeting and welcomed all present. Apologies were received from Janette Reid, Ian Tainsh, Isabella MacKinnon, Neil MacPhail and Fiona Malcolm.
· It was noted that Janette Reid has handed in her resignation from the board of directors. 
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting

· The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed by WAML and Seconded by DN. 
3. Matters Arising and Previous Actions 
· The following actions have been carried forward:
· Discuss admin assistance with the PTA. WAML to action
· Ensure bonfire area has been cleared. AW/DML to action
· Finalise budget report layout. SMK/CS to action
· Confirm a date for board strategy day. A/IT to action
· Arrange date for growth plan sub-committee meeting. AW/GPSG
4. Conflict of Interest
· None to declare.
5. Windfall Fund

a. Applications
· An application was received from Catriona Spink for £426.51 to go towards the project, Zumba Basic Level 1 Course. The total project cost is £558.51. This application was approved and Catriona Spink will receive £426.51 to go towards this project. It was noted that 2 members of the board abstained from the vote.
· An application was received from Bun Dubh Brewery for £682.60 to go towards the project, Wild Yeast and Natural Fermentation Course. The total project cost is £682.60. This application was approved and Bun Dubh Brewery will receive £682.60 to go towards this project. It was noted that 3 members of the board abstained from the vote.
b. Enquiries 
· Several enquiries were received this month, feedback to be given. LR to action.
c. Other
· A member of the board suggested a condition of Windfall funding be that the recipient must try and attend the Trust AGM. This was approved and agreed that a form of words should be drafted. LR/AW to action. 
· It was agreed that £4,060 would be awarded from the Windfall fund to go towards the running of Food Hygiene Courses on the Island. 
6. Growth Plan

· It was noted a meeting within the Sub-Group is due to discuss and review the documents. Date of meeting to be confirmed ASAP. AW/GROWTH PLAN SUB-COMMITTEE to action/FWD 
7. Finance 
a. Budget Report
· The December budget report is not yet available as Shari has been off sick. This will be circulated by email. SMK to action.
· C/FWD action - It was noted that the style of reporting is an improvement, however some amendments are needed to finalise the contents. SMK/Finance Sub-group to action. 

b. 2018 Budget
· The draft 2018 budget was circulated and discussed. Recommendations and notes are as follows:
· A salary increase of 2.8% is recommended for all staff in line with inflation at the end of November 2017 (year to date). It is recommended that the November year to date figure is used each year as the December figure is not available until later in January.
· A 1% increase to employer pension contributions is recommended, bringing the total to 3%. Current statutory minimum will become 2% in April and TCDT has previously agreed to stay 1% ahead of this.
· These recommendations and notes were accepted and approved by all present. JB gave thanks for the preparation and high standard of this document. 
8. Staff and Project Reports
· Staff and Projects reports were previously circulated and discussed. 
· The main points discussed are as follows:
       HARBOURS
· We have been successful in securing a £200k emergency harbour repair grant from Marine Scotland/Scottish Government. This funding however must be spent by the end of March 2018.
· It is proposed that we will use this funding to carry out repairs at Scarinish Harbour, with any left-over fund being used on initial work at Milton. This can only be used on aspects of work at Milton that do not require a Marine License.
· A site visit with a preferred contractor (Lochshell Engineering) and Wallace Stone has been arranged for Friday 19th Jan. It is proposed at this stage that we will negotiate a price directly with Lochshell if they feel that they can carry out the work in our required timescale.
· A new Limited Company is being set up called Tiree Community Maritime Assets Ltd. This company will be a subsidiary of TCDT which will own 100% of the shares (as with TREL). All present agreed this title.
· Initial directors of this company will be Neil MacPhail, William Angus MacLean, Ann MacDonald, Martin Finnigan and Craig Smith. This will probably change as things progress and members of the community steering group will have the chance to become directors. All present agreed the form of directors. 
· Doubt has arisen over our ability to use more than 50% ‘public funding’ (i.e. European Maritime and Fisheries Fund (EMFF) & Highlands and Islands Enterprise (HIE)) for the remainder of the works at Milton Harbour (presuming the above grant covers the work at Scarinish successfully).
· We have made a good contact at Marine Scotland (Mark Nicoll, Head of Grants) who is keen to help us to understand if there is any way to get around this issue and we are currently trying to arrange a meeting with him to discuss this.
· A positive meeting was held with HIE in Lochgilphead (attended by NMP and WAML in person and Andy by phone).
· If we can get around the above noted public funding issue, HIE have indicated that they would like to see our funding package made up from around 20% private investment. In real terms that means an increase of our investment from £160k to £233k.
HYNISH
· Members of the Hynish Sub Group met on Tuesday 21st November to discuss the next steps and have come up with the following recommendations, which the board should now vote on:

· Regarding the question on the ballot paper, which mentioned “…. subject to meeting funding targets”, The Scottish Land Fund (SLF) award means that the first funding target has now been met which allows us to take ownership. However, before we do so it would be sensible to plan and cost the barracks project in detail since it’s income will have such a huge part to play in the ongoing sustainability of the project.

· We should instruct the solicitors to continue with title work and conveyancing (all budgeted future legal costs will be covered by the SLF grant, with TCDT only contributing a tiny fraction).

· We should instruct a VAT specialist (recommended by RA Clement) to make recommendations on VAT structure and activity of the Newco. We don’t have a quote for this yet but we have £3k budget for accountancy advice in the SLF grant.
· We should agree what our intentions are for the Barracks as soon as possible to allow time (prior to the takeover) to plan and cost the development. The Hynish Sub Group recommends that we retain the Barracks as 6 flats for affordable rented housing. 
· We should separate the development officer post into 2 posts:

· A short term (6 month?) post to support the finalisation of costs and lining up funders prior taking ownership and ensuring we can move quickly on funding once we have taken over.

· A longer 18-month post to develop the Barracks project and work on other development ideas, income generating ideas and marketing.

· We should now tender for a project architect, based on agreed criteria (e.g. hourly rates, experience etc.), rather than having to tender for each piece of work.

· These recommendations were approved by all present. 
9. AOCB
· It was noted that Tilly is currently having some issues; repairs have been delayed due to weather and the holiday period. It is hoped this issue will be resolved soon.
· A meeting with Marine Scotland is hoped to take place soon, date and venue TCB. AW to action.
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.10pm. 
The date of the next meeting is currently Tuesday 13th February, TBC subject to directors availability (this falls during school half term). 
Summary of Actions
	ACTION
	COMPLETED BY
	ACTION DUE

	Discuss admin assistance for PTA 
	William Angus MacLean
	13th February

	Discuss future plans for bonfire clear up, have budget in place for 2018.
	Andy Wright and Donna MacLean
	13th February

	Feedback to Windfall Enquiries
	Louise Reid
	13th February

	Finalise Budget Report Layout
	Shari MacKinnon and FSG
	13th February

	Circulate December budget report
	Shari MacKinnon
	22nd January

	Draft form of words to be added to windfall offers re AGM Attendance.
	Louise Reid/Andy Wright
	13th February

	Confirm meeting date and venue with Marine Scotland
	Andy Wright
	13th February

	Arrange Date for Board Strategy Day
	Andy Wright and Ian Tainsh
	13th February

	Arrange a date for Growth Plan Sub Group Meeting
	Andy Wright and GPSG
	13th February
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